
 1 

DECLARATION OF MARINA GOLAN-VILELLA 
My name is MARINA GOLAN-VILELLA. I am over the age of 18 and fully competent to make this 
declaration. Under penalty of perjury, I state the following: 

1. I am a Program Associate at Advancement Project National Office. 

2. Today, March 17, 2020 in the afternoon, I called Supervisors of Elections’ (“SOEs”) offices in ten 

Florida counties to verify their compliance with Fla. Stat. § 101.62(4)(c)(5) and the provision that 

people in an emergency situation can have a ballot delivered to them on election day. 

3. I asked a representative in each SOE office what the process was for getting an emergency ballot 

due to a Coronavirus quarantine and if it was possible to get a ballot delivered. 

4. When asked, none of the Florida SOE’s offices told me that they would be able to deliver a ballot 

to someone in an emergency situation today. 

5. The Miami-Dade County SOE’s office told me that they will not send a ballot by mail or delivery 

drop off. I also asked the Miami-Dade SOE’s office about the emergency ballot procedure. The 

representative replied, “We are not doing that." 

6. The Broward County SOE’s office told me that there is no pickup or drop-off of ballots today. The 

representative stated that yesterday (Monday) was the last available day to pick up a ballot. The 

representative stated that the only voting happening today is in person and that there is no ballot 

delivery today. 

7. The Palm Beach County SOE’s office told me that they had no knowledge of a delivery or pickup 

option.  

8. The Volusia County SOE’s office told me that there is no emergency ballot delivery to voters and 

the ballot pickup process is only available to those who already have a vote by mail request in, not 

those who initially planned to vote in person at the polls. 

9. The Duval County SOE’s office told me that there is no emergency ballot delivery to voters. 

10. The Hillsborough County SOE’s office told me that there is no emergency ballot delivery to voters. 

11. The Pinellas County SOE’s office told me that there is no emergency ballot delivery to voters. 

12. The Orange County SOE’s office told me that there is no emergency ballot delivery to voters. 
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13. The Osceola County SOE’s office told me that there is no emergency ballot delivery to voters. 

14. The Alachua County SOE’s office told me that there is no emergency ballot delivery to voters. 

Pursuant to Fla. Stat. § 92.525: Under penalties of perjury, I declare that I have read the foregoing 
document and that the facts stated in it are true. 

 

____/Marina Golan-Vilella/________   Marina Golan-Vilella________ 
Signature      Printed Name 

Date: March 17, 2020 
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